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Our ref: A5464591  

 
Ms Liz Livingstone 
Chief Executive Officer 
Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal 
Level 15 
2-24 Rawson Place 
SYDNEY   NSW  2000 
 
 
Dear Ms Livingstone 
 
I write with regard to the 2011 review for determining rents for Domestic Waterfront 
tenancies in Sydney Harbour. 
 
For the purposes of section 9(2) of the Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal Act 
1992, I approve the Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal (IPART) entering into an 
arrangement with Transport for NSW for IPART to provide assistance in the form of the 
services set out in the Terms of Reference dated 24 July 2012 (enclosed) subject to the 
following revision:  
 
Transport for NSW will reduce the number of precincts for the purpose of determining 
Domestic Waterfront tenancy rents on Sydney Harbour from six to five by merging Maritime 
Precinct 2 (Sydney Harbour Inner West area) and Maritime Precinct 4 (Sydney Harbour 
North West area).  
 
The merge of precincts is designed to mitigate the emerging issue of domestic waterfront 
rent inequality applicable to Precinct 2, specifically when benchmarked with other precinct 
rent movement. In addition, the merger seeks to allow greater comparability of properties in 
similar geographical locations by averaging the median precinct Statutory Land Value over 
a larger area.    
 
Future net rates of return calculations will need to reflect these changes.  
 
Mr Joseph Pascuzzo, Senior Portfolio Property Leasing Manager, is the Transport for NSW 
lead on this work and can be contacted on . 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

The Hon. Dominic Perrottet MP 
NSW Premier  
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